June 28, 2019

Dr. Jose Luis Cruz President Lehman College of the City University of New York 250 Bedford Park Boulevard West Bronx, NY 10468

Dear Dr. Cruz:

I am writing on behalf of the Middle States Commission on Higher Education to inform you that on June 27, 2019, the Commission acted as follows:

To acknowledge receipt of the self-study report. To note the visit by the Commission's representatives. To reaffirm accreditation. To request a supplemental information report, due March 1, 2020, documenting further evidence of (1) the development and implementation of organized and systematic assessments that evaluate the extent of student achievement in all programs including general education (Standard V), and, (2)) the development and implementation of organized and systematic assessments that evaluate the extent of institutional effectiveness (Standard VI). The next evaluation visit is scheduled for 2027-2028.

This serves as the Commission's official notification to the institution of this action. This action appears on the institution's Statement of Accreditation Status (SAS). If any of the information contained within the action appears to be factually incorrect, please send an email within 30 calendar days of the action to actions@msche.org.

Please visit the Commission's policies and procedures for more information:

Accreditation Actions Policy and Procedures

Accreditation Review Cycle and Monitoring Policy and Procedures

Communication in the Accreditation Process